
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 

17 SEPTEMBER 2019 
 
Present:  Councillors  Strange, Gray,   Hopkinson,  Lane,  Neville, Smith, 

Toplis  
Also present: 3 Members of the Public, DDDCllrs Cruise & Hayes (arrived 20.00hrs), 

DCCllr Sue Burfoot 
 
55/2020 APOLOGIES 

Cllrs Raynes & Taylor 
DDDCllr Steve Flitter also sent his apologies  

 
56/2020 VARIATION OF ORDER OF BUSINESS  
The Chair sought the meetings permission to include in the agenda: 

9.8 Church Street Water problem, 9.9 Tipping at Cunnery Lane, 9.10 Self sets 
on Spout Lane, 11.1 email from village hall  

 
57/2020 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None  

 
58/2020 PUBLIC PARTIPICATION  

58.2020.1 PUBLIC SPEAKING 
A question was raised regarding the matter of Holly Lane – there is a sign for 
weight restriction but not one that states not suitable for HGVs’.   The Chair 

responded that this has been requested.   
Cllr Burfoot read out an email that she had received from DCC regarding the 

matter of the water bubbling up on Church Street, and they have passed this 
back to STWA for resolution. 

Cllr Cruise spoke about the sign on the village green, it was removed last 
week, and before the new sign is installed, the Parish Council and Cllr Cruise 
will be consulted.   

Thanks were also given to Phil Spencer for his hard work with the Tansley 
Festival and the funds raised for Ashgate Hospice.  

 
58.2020.2 POLICE MATTERS 
 

59.2020.3 REPRESENTATIONS OR EVIDENCE FROM MEMBERS 
DECLARING A PREJUDICIAL INTEREST 

None  
 
60/2020 MINUTES OF FULL COUNCIL 

The Minutes of full council held 20 August were received.  
 

61/2020 EXCLUSIONS 
None  
 

62/2020 COMMUNITY HALL 
 The flooring in the hall is very good, and a letter of thanks should go to 

Howdens for their contribution, and also to Mr Grattan who carried out the work.  
Cllr Gray informed the meeting that the Community Hall now had charity status.  
 

63/2020  PLANNING MATTERS 
63.2020.1    Planning Applications for Consideration: 



19/00990/FUL Single and two storey extension to dwelling at Broadlands Farm 

Alfreton Road The Cliff Tansley – no objections  

 

63.2020.2 Planning Decisions: 19/00839/FUL single storey rear extension at 

The Coppice, Church Street, Tansley 
 
63.2020.3 Planning Issues 
Removal of the Post Box at Church Street/The Knoll 

Locations are being considered for the siting of the box, Mais Close but this is 
Housing Land, Riber View Close could be an ideal location, Village Green near 

the bus shelter – the site is too narrow.  
  

64/2020 ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES   
64.2020.1 Footpath Update – Cllr Lane provided his report and works are 
required on Footpath 15 – silver birch needs cutting back, Footpath 20 – low 

lying brambles need attention. 
64.2020.2 Childrens Play Area Village Green – an informal meeting has 

been arranged for 23.9.19 to discuss the proposals.  
64.2020.3 Village Green New Signage 
The sign has been removed as previously reported by Cllr Cruise, and 

consultation will take place when siting the new sign.   
64.2020.4 The Ropewalk – possible improvements 

Cllr Smith discussed briefly his proposals. 
RESOLVED: To get more comparative quotations.  
64.2020.5  Burial Ground Signage 

Cllr Gray reported that the signage is in place.   
64.2020.6 The Knoll & Church Street car parking. 

There has been some complaints regarding the inconsiderate parking at The 
Knoll and on Church Street, there is some photographic evidence to show this. 
There may be some legislation currently going through Parliament, so it might 

be worthwhile to write to the MP. 
RESOLVED:  To submit the photos to the police for their consideration, and 

also to contact the owners of the vehicles to advise them. Write to the MP also 
regarding this.  
64.2020.7 Planters – planting required 

This was discussed and 
RESOLVED: to spend no more than £300 on replenishing them.  

64.2020.8 Church Street Water bubbling up 
Cllr Strange has photographs of the method which STWA used to cap’ off the 
main.  

RESOLVED: To write to Chief Executive of STWA, copy to DCC. 
64.2020.9 Cunnery Lane Tipping 

RESOLVED: To write to DCC if the owner is not forthcoming in the next few 
weeks.  
64.2020.10 Self Sets Spout Lane  

Cllr Gray reported that there are self sets growing quite large now on Spout 
Lane. 

RESOLVED:  That the contractor be approached to remove and treat them. 
 

65/2020 FETE FIELD 
65.2020.1 Storage of mower 
Enquiries have been made at DDDC to find out if a possible extension to 

building would be able to be carried out under permitted development. 



A letter has been received from DDDC informing who the office is that is 

dealing with this.  
 
 

65.2020.2  Access created onto Fete Field  
Advise has been received from the solicitor that the gate recently installed 

cannot be used to access the fete field.   
 
66/2020   DALC Circulars & Correspondence 

An email has been received from the village hall regarding attending  meetings 
of the village hall committee, and that requests to attend can be emailed.  

 
67/2020 FINANCE 
67.2020.1 Accounts Paid  
Date Cheque No Particulars Amount £ 

20.8.2019 001510 S Leighton (sal 170.40, post 8.40, envelopes 

7.68) 

186.48 

20.8.2019 001511 V Raynes (reimburse flowers for hotwire) 30.00 

20.8.2019 001512 D Wheatcroft (mowing) 250.00 

6.9.2019 001513 Ashgate Hospice (festival income) 175.00 

6.9.2019 001514 R Gratton (floor community hall) 2754.00 

 
67.2020.2 Income Received  
Fidler Taylor, Furniss, Slacks, Le Strange, Indigo, NFU, Pinelodge (£25 each-Festival). 

Tansley Development Association £3062.32. 
 
 

67.2020.3 Bank Reconciliation & Accounts were received 
  

The Chair of the meeting allowed Cllr Hughes who had arrived late to speak, 
he spoke about the potential road crossing near the bus stop on Nottingham 
Road, and he is also campaigning for one on Chesterfield Road and he would 

like to pursue both crossings at the same time.  He would like any information 
that we have regarding correspondence etc.  

Cllr Hayes also asked about how the play area would be funded, and reminded 
the meeting that Cllrs do have some monies at their disposal.  
 

 Meeting closed at  20.10 pm ……………………………………………………………  
 

CONFIDENTIAL SESSION 
 

 
  
  

 
  

 
   


